The Congressional Youth Advisory Council of the 26th District of Texas hosted by Congressman Michael Burgess held its first meeting on Saturday October 27th to discuss intergovernmental relations. Six elected officials were present, and each discussed his personal role in the government of the nation, state, county, and municipality. 

Congressman Burgess opened the meeting with a description of his position in the federal level of government. As a member of the Congress he has sworn to protect the rights of the citizens in his jurisdiction as well as the contents of the United States Constitution.  He spoke concerning the importance of the House in that its members are the only ones that originate laws, bills, amendments etc. and the importance of our connection with him, being the citizen’s closet connection to the federal level of government. 

Congressman Burgess was followed by Representative Kelly Hancock, who discussed the role of a state elected official. As a representative of the state, he maintains a close working relationship with county officials. He emphasized the service and sacrifice of his position, as well as the importance of a leader not losing his honor and morphing into something else once exalted to a position of influence.  

Tarrant County Judge Glen Whitley, Denton county commissioner Bobbie Mitchell, and Cooke county commissioner Gary Hallowell each spoke regarding the role of county elected officials in local government. Each discussed his hands-on approach to government and direct contact with local citizens. Judge Whitley said that judges are responsible for carrying out laws and identifying solutions to existing problems. He stressed the importance of an open mind and how one must be passionate about an argument while not expressing condemnation for another contender. Bobbie Mitchell and Gary Hallowell discussed their particular duties. They oversee the healthcare, criminal justice system, jury, transportation/roads, jails, and administration within their precincts. They work intimately with each other and with the citizens themselves. As Gary Hallowell stated, “We do everything that large government does, but with more intimacy.” 

The mayor of North Richland Hills, Oscar Trevino, closed the meeting by discussing his role as a municipal elected official. Even though he works personally with the federal level, his position is one of helps. He oversees the police, fire, water, sewer, roads, trash and curfews. He emphasized his responsibility for the quality of life that citizens enjoy. 

A brief question and answer session followed the presentations during which the Youth Council became familiarized with the personal side of each representative. Each official took turns candidly expressing their pride as well as honor in their service and dependence upon their faith. Despite lack of monetary rewards, each professed how truly rewarding their job is. As a member of this Council, I was thoroughly impressed, surprised, pleased, and proud of how many true servants are serving in various offices of government. They were well acquainted with the knowledge that they were true servants of the people, and this fortified my faith in the politics of today.  

Lauren Devoll, Fort Worth, Texas
